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LEADERSHIP TEAM 
Janet Stutzman  Team Chair        2019 

Carol Bowman  Moderator/Vice Chair       2020 

Mary Katherine Deen Secretary/Scribe        2020 

Ed Deen  Treasurer         2019 

Cheryl Hall  Financial Secretary       2019 

Jerry Harlow               Property        2019 

-----   Social Action/Outreach         

Lois Tate               Hospitality/Celebrations      2019 

Esther Gregory   Christian Ed                         2019 

Ben Green                      Worship Comm.                  2021 

Bob Jackson  Deacon Representative  

          

 

DEACONS 
Bob & Edie Jackson 

Bess Parsley  

Marian Gillin*   

June Hampton*   

Ordo Stutzman*                  

*Deacons Emeritus 
 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR CHURCH MEMBERS 

WHO ARE UNABLE TO ATTEND DUE TO 

HEALTH REASONS. 

 

 

                            
 

 
 

 

~NIGERIAN GIRLS~ 

Please pray for the girls abducted on April 

14, 2014 from a school in Nigeria. 

mailto:sunnyslopechurch@nwi.net
http://www.sunnyslopechurchwa.org/


 

 

 

SUNNYSLOPE CHURCH 
NOVEMBER 2019 
 

M T W T F S S 
    1 

AA Meeting in 

Hall 5-7PM 

2 
Spring of Life 

Music 

9AM-12PM 

Spring of Life 

6-10pm 

3 
LT mtg 8:15  
Worship 

Service 

10:25AM- 

11:25AM 
Spring of Life 

1-3PM 

4 5 
Spring of Life 
7-9PM 

6 
Quilters in Hall 
10AM-9PM 

7 
Breakfast at 
Smitty’s 

8-9AM 

Beginner 

Handbells - 

Library  9:30- 
Quilters in Hall 

10AM-4PM  

AA Meeting in 

Hall 

6:30-8:30PM 

8 
AA Meeting in 
Hall 5-7PM 

9 
Spring of Life 
Music 

9AM-12PM 

10 
Worship 
Service 

10:25AM- 

11:25AM 

Pledges & 

Harvest Dinner 
Spring of Life 

1-3PM 

11 12 
Spring of Life 

7-9PM 

13 
Nigerian Prayer 

Vigil Library        

7-8PM 

 

14 
Breakfast at 

Smitty’s 

8-9AM 
9 

Worship 

Committee 

9:30- 

AA Meeting in 

Hall 
6:30-8:30PM 

15 
AA Meeting in 

Hall 5-7PM 

16 
Spring of Life 

Music 

9AM-12PM 

17 
Worship 

Service 

10:25AM- 
Spring of Life 

1-3PM 

18 19 
Spring of Life 
7-9PM 

20 
Quilters in Hall 
10AM-9PM 

21 
Breakfast at 
Smitty’s 

8-9AM 

Quilters in Hall 

10AM-4PM  

AA Meeting in 
Hall 

6:30-8:30PM 

22 
AA Meeting in 
Hall 5-7PM 

23 
Spring of Life 
Music 

9AM-12PM 

24 

Worship 
Service 

10:25AM- 

11:25AM 

Decorating for 

Advent 
Spring of Life 

1-3PM 

 

25 26 
Spring of Life 
7-9PM 

27    
Quilters in Hall 
4-11PM 

28 
Breakfast at 
Smitty’s 

8-9AM 

AA Meeting in 

Hall 

6:30-8:30PM 

29 
AA Meeting in 

Hall 5-7PM 

30 
Spring of Life 

Music 

9AM-12PM 
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Colorful Autumn Greetings to our Sunnyslope Family! 

 

Fall can be such a wonderfully warm time for us as we begin to reflect closely on our ways for showing 

Gratitude, committing to Stewardship, and celebrating Generosity.  As a congregation we are entering a 

time of discerning how we will support our church in the coming year. The practice of exercising 

stewardship is a personal, spiritual practice that begins with a simple step of making a commitment to 

give. Elsewhere in this newsletter is a pledge card to help you discern how you will travel the journey to 

Gratitude, Stewardship and Generosity in the coming weeks. 

    

My hope is that you will make plans now to be with us on Sunday, November 10th as we celebrate 

Pledge Sunday by gathering our pledges of commitment for the year 2020. Following worship that day 

we will celebrate the abundance of all that we have with a turkey dinner and all of the trimmings! 

  

The gifts we bring make good things happen. Thank you for being part of the life-changing work of this 

congregation.  

 

In Gratitude,   

Janet Stutzman  

 

 

God can pour on the blessings in astonishing ways so that you’re ready for anything and 

everything, more than just ready to do what needs to be done. As one psalmist puts it, He throws 

caution to the winds, giving to the needy in reckless abandon. His right-living, right-giving ways 

never run out, never wear out. This most generous God who gives seed to the farmer that 

becomes bread for your meals is more than extravagant with you. He gives you something you 

can then give away, which grows into full-formed lives, robust in God, wealthy in every way, so 

that you can be generous in every way, producing with us great praise to God.           

2 Corinthians 9:8-11  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
           PLEASE NOTE:  If your loved one is deceased and you want  his or her name 

to remain on the celebrations calendar, please be sure to let the church office know. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER HAPPENINGS... 
 

PREACHING SCHEDULE FOR NOVEMBER 

    November 3           Bob Jackson 

    November 10          Ken Neher (pledge Sunday / Harvest dinner 

    November 17          Mary Koch 

    November 24          Colleen Michael (Thanksgiving Sunday & Advent/Christmas decorating (cont’d) 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 Will Wright 1st 

Lois Brown 6th 

Jeremy Douglass 8th 

Craig Liley 11th 

Jerry Harlow 18th 

Doug Preston 20th 

Robin Ainsworth 21st 

Bev Preston 23rd 

Anthony Martinez 24th 

Vera Fern Holland 25th 

Quentin Casas 28th 

Lois Tate 28th 

Jeremi Whitehall 30th 

Happy Anniversary 
NOVEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 
Kristi Bahr & Krista Gallentine 

 

 

 
 

6th 

28th 

 

 
6th 

9th 

18th 

9th 

18th 
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 OFFERINGS 
 

ATTENDANCE 

10.06.19 NA 21 

10.13.19 NA 28 

10.20.19 971.00 31 

10.27.10 1175.00 29 

   

   

Building use     $520.00 

Special offerings: 

CoB Ministry Assistance Fund 

      UCC Veterans of the Cross $201.00 

CHURCH OFFICE ASSISTANT 

HOURS 
Office Assistant:  -----  

                       
                    Phone:   (509) 663-5745 

 Email:   sunnyslopechurch@nwi.net 
 Website:  www.sunnyslopechurch.wa.org 

 

THE SUNNYSLOPE CHURCH  

 
Church of the Brethren & United Church of Christ 

 

WORSHIP SERVICE 

10:25 AM 

 

COME AS YOU ARE 

ALL ARE WELCOME 

 February 28 – March 2, 2014 

SPECIAL  OLYMPICS IN WENATCHEE 

 

DON LOCKE IS LOOKING FOR HOUSING  

To our regret and her excitement, Stella has 

announced that she will be retiring as our 

Administrative Assistant at the end of August.  

We wish her well in her new adventures!  We 

would like to hire someone soon so they can 

work with Stella before she leaves.  If you know 

of anyone who might be interested, please have 

them email a resume and references to: 

hallveatch@hotmail.com 

Thank you – the Personnel Team 

 

 

 

SUMMER WORSHIP  

JUNE 8TH UNTIL SEPTEMBER 7TH 

9:25 AM  

 

 

mailto:sunnyslopechurch@nwi.net
http://www.sunnyslopechurch.wa.org/
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A new friend of Sunnyslope appears in our November preaching schedule. Thank you, Sandy Erickson for 

introducing us to Mary Koch.  Ms Koch has a presence on the web in the form of a blog entitled “Every New 

Season - Intrigues of Aging”  https://marykoch.com .  Mary is a veteran news reporter and editor, avoiding 

retirement as she explores the mysteries and occasional challenges of aging. She was an Associated Press editor 

before marrying John E. Andrist in 1979, when she joined him in editing and publishing the Omak 

(Washington) Chronicle, a rural weekly newspaper. They sold the paper in 1996, three years after John suffered 

a paralyzing stroke. Mary wrote about her life as John’s primary caregiver until he died in 2007. Since then she 

has devoted herself to “living for two.” She spent two-and-a-half years as communications coordinator 

for Holden Village, a retreat center in a remote valley of Washington’s North Cascade Mountains. Then she hit 

the road, traveling across the country with her two dogs, Daphne and Tawny, in a small camper 

van, blogging about her observations along the way.  Now she’s settled down at her home by the Okanogan 

River, where Every New Season offers a surprise or two. 

 

Let’s not let October slide quietly into the past without remembering to thank Bob Jackson, Carol Bowman, 

Steve “Shofar” Gregory, and Colleen Michael for preaching during the month. 

 

 

HOLD YOUR HORSES!!! 
Due to the inability to gather the information they need from families, 

Sunnyslope School has asked that we take a short break from providing food 
bags for students through the PACKING FRIENDSHIP program.  We have plenty 

of food on hand to take us through November. 
DURING NOVEMBER PLEASE BRING FOOD FOR THE FOOD BANK. 

 
   

IT’S A NOVEMBER CANNED FOOD DRIVE! 
to benefit the Cashmere Food Bank -- Serving approximately 100 to 140 people per month, the 

Cashmere Food Bank relies solely on private donations to provide food for the people of the Cashmere, 

Peshastin and Monitor areas.  Currently the majority of their guests are Senior Citizens who live in 

subsidized housing in Cashmere. At this time the Food Bank desperately needs: 

TUNA                               PEANUT BUTTER 

SOUP                       CANNED VEGETABLES 

NOODLES/PASTA                    PASTA SAUCE 

 

Please bring your canned goods to the church any time before the end of November 

 and watch as the pile of food grows! 
  

 

QUILTERS IN THE HALL… 
The Quilting Group is back!  This Group is associated with the NCW Quilt Guild.  Starting Wednesday, 

November 6, the Group will be quilting away the first and third Wednesday and Thursday of the month. The 

times will be as follows:  Wednesday from 10am -9pm and Thursday from 10am-4pm.  

Direct any questions about this Group to Lois Tate.  

 

https://marykoch.com/
https://marykoch.com/holden-on/
https://marykoch.com/cross-country-odyssey/


 

November 1, 2, and 3, 2019 

NORTHWEST REGIONAL WOMEN’S RETREAT XII 
The Oregon Garden Resort, Silverton, Oregon 

The Central Pacific Conference and Pacific Northwest Conference of the United Church of Christ invite all 

women to gather together in a regional retreat this fall to share renewal, spiritual growth and fellowship.  The 

theme is “Wade in the Water.” Participants will meet at a new venue, the Oregon Garden Resort. The website 

(www.nrwr.us) is ready with information about workshops and registration.   

 

 

NOVEMBER 10 
PLEDGE SUNDAY AND HARVEST DINNER 
 
Please join us in worship at 10:25 to consider how to grow in generosity and to make your pledge commitment 

for 2020. Our pledges are primarily a matter of faith and commitment to help in the ministries and vision of The 

Sunnyslope Church … but on a practical side, the total of our pledges helps us set a responsible budget for the 

coming year. If you did not receive a pledge card in the mail, please feel free to copy and use the form below. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 The Sunnyslope Church 

CELEBRATING STEWARDSHIP AND GENEROSITY! 
   
           MY PLEDGE FOR 2020 IS:              WEEKLY $ _________ 
 
      MONTHLY $ _________ 
 
 
I have estimated my total 2020  
Giving to The Sunnyslope Church to be    $ __________ 
 
NAME ____________________________________ 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
Keep this bottom portion for your records. 

 
The Sunnyslope Church 

CELEBRATING STEWARDSHIP AND GENEROSITY! 
 
 MY PLEDGE FOR 2020 IS:  WEEKLY $ _________ 
      MONTHLY $ _________ 
NAME ____________________________________ 

 

 

Following worship on November 10, join us for our Harvest Meal. The turkey, potatoes, 

dressing, and gravy will be provided.  The congregation is invited to bring desserts, salads, 
rolls, & other side dishes to share. Think about your fall harvest and incorporate these items 
into your dish.  
 
The Hospitality Committee needs help with table set up, decorations, serving, and 
cleanup. Please be in touch with Lois Tate if you can help! 

http://www.nrwr.us/
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Enjoy an evening of gratitude and 

celebration, and raise a glass 

to raise funds for Garden Terrace Seniors 
  

You're invited to a warm fall evening event. Come enjoy a 

glammed up Thanksgiving dinner, wine, and delicious 

dessert. Our guest speaker Joe Roy will share a few 

words about gratitude, and our silent auction will get you 

started on your holiday shopping! 

  

Limited # tickets are available now: $25 Donation. 

            Sponsor a table of six for $150 

Call 663-2154 to reserve your spot or sign up on 

line at www.gardenterrace.us     THANK YOU! 

 

Saturday  
Nov.  16, 2019  

 

  

6:00 pm - 9:30 pm 

  

GARDEN TERRACE 

Dining room 

 

 
 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 24 
Thanksgiving Sunday  AND 
Decorating the church for Advent & Christmas 

 
We will be celebrating Thanksgiving during our worship hour,  
but please plan to stay after worship to decorate our spaces for  
the Advent and Christmas season.  -- A light finger-food lunch will be provided to conclude our festivities. 
 

 
NOVEMBER 24, 2019 - SPECIAL OFFERING  

 
November’s special offering helps to provide Christmas baskets for those to whom we bring special 
holiday gifts and support.  Each year our deacons take the lead on securing information on a few 
families we can help in the holiday season. Specific individual  needs will be on cards on our giving 
tree in the Fellowship Hall, and when those gifts are delivered to homes, recipient families also are 
given a gift card for holiday groceries. 
 

RSVP  

http://www.gardenterrace.us/
http://em.networkforgood.com/wf/click?upn=KdGPYe-2BJDLILl6-2F1JXAx-2Byf-2BlnyZvWAry7cSo5jlC0FEax1iGNgST2rLtAJxP9OG_lFAgdrDV9WIC1RL9-2FxJBNd5Tz5Dy9A-2FgPCaACKKsXVMZGCFZs4vIsX7-2FhvciUgmvCZxg1tSBTkPUPefkPTtE9Qfy6jkGfuRU2q7TcPWXJtNRhg8WMwkKwPhNSpPtxRbKxQ6V0yikrd6hMvyMICFDDMZTgqRFukuNa401PbFA1Zgfa2Jhq6ezyQN5voKjAVBEPJOIjRp23o7yzm9ztcZY0s-2FzDpMcMWUzDJuKe1R-2FQS0muqy3cd0FSwTfssrnB5at-2BUWndIPAsHyanBGzF7J1rpeZqZo7WLIAWr5k12mIBVuLUJ0bPdvOdZqX37hY8mra1PFIgvEwripcrAUjcCYKnQiuB-2FeajjD4-2Bx1alVKTFE4-3D


 

 

LOOKING AHEAD … 

 
SUNDAY, DECEMBER 8 

Congregational Forum, 12:00 pm 
Forum is a time to hear reports from the ministry teams of the congregation and share upcoming concerns. In 

December, we will review and approve the 2020 budget and approve a roster of leadership names. 

 

The committee to discern those who will be called into 2020 leadership will begin meeting in November. 

Please prayerfully consider the gifts of time and talent are that you can offer to the life of our congregation. 

Big jobs, “little” jobs … every hand & heart helps!  Give Carol Bowman a call if you have questions! 

 

cd 
 

THANK YOU!  
 
Dear Sunnyslope Church, 

I am so pleased that you have made the Garden  

Terrace seniors a priority of your gift giving. It is very true “that some 

residents come with nothing.” 

  

And, “if it wasn’t for this place,these people would have no place to go.”  

Others, even when carefully managing their finances, find themselves, after the death of a spoue or 

medical emergency, without the means to live in their own home. 

 

The vision and foresight of the Garden Terrace founders can now be well documented. For 48 years 

this non-profit ministry has been home and saving grace to over 00 seniors. 

 

So on behalf of everyone associated with Garden Terrace, from the founder nearly 50 years ago to the 

residents, board, and staff today, THANK YOU for supporting this safe and secure community where 

financially vulnerable seniors can find friends and support. 

 

Thank you again for your generous contribution. 

Ken Neher, executive director 

 

OTHER WAYS THAT YOU CAN SUPPORT GARDEN TERRACE: 
¶ Make a regular on-going gift to Garden Terrace seniors 

¶ Become a volunteer to help meet othersô needs 

¶ Consider ways and opportunities to leave a lasting legacy through a planned gift. 

¶ Make another gift! 

¶ Explore our new website! www.gardenterrace.us There you will find out the history of 
GT, how you can support the seniors that live here, and find an application to get on 
our waiting list. 
Watch the short video on the website about the Garden Terrace mission and what life's like 
at Garden Terrace. 

http://www.gardenterrace.us/
http://em.networkforgood.com/wf/click?upn=8hsTN23QqYBVq46vozmxzTXNTwZV68YwrvVknn3yzGZC-2BB8W1Qx5tWBW6vy5c0fY_lFAgdrDV9WIC1RL9-2FxJBNd5Tz5Dy9A-2FgPCaACKKsXVMZGCFZs4vIsX7-2FhvciUgmvgsxAP-2BDK45XzjQschTFZnq9c9ieKM3uWpHTPGx9Tcq2yvrys5CJfq-2F9huETfhOVP3-2Fq-2BNaB32iUxoCCIprkja1f9-2BdlBSdeom1yCIYCgWm4Zy2vc5cTNdHPLnfSzCipLh0PbGLuBkWZgMeDUBwRqFTJDb0YX2o4wEd-2B59nn6QmhaiXkF9qaUgDhaZCcl8pYvE7Gf3Kgr70x53NV8KjBrGjs7LfXIVh63lYIxOQjZA5gC-2BEUPrrnOu64Fhnlb-2FjVHp7BtLHybCZ8uJ2T-2Bz5FVndxo1L9JV3CXHp15-2BMAMRIw-3D
http://em.networkforgood.com/wf/click?upn=8hsTN23QqYBVq46vozmxzTXNTwZV68YwrvVknn3yzGZC-2BB8W1Qx5tWBW6vy5c0fY_lFAgdrDV9WIC1RL9-2FxJBNd5Tz5Dy9A-2FgPCaACKKsXVMZGCFZs4vIsX7-2FhvciUgmvgsxAP-2BDK45XzjQschTFZnq9c9ieKM3uWpHTPGx9Tcq2yvrys5CJfq-2F9huETfhOVP3-2Fq-2BNaB32iUxoCCIprkja1f9-2BdlBSdeom1yCIYCgWm4Zy2vc5cTNdHPLnfSzCipLh0PbGLuBkWZgMeDUBwRqFTJDb0YX2o4wEd-2B59nn6QmhaiXkF9qaUgDhaZCcl8pYvE7Gf3Kgr70x53NV8KjBrGjs7LfXIVh63lYIxOQjZA5gC-2BEUPrrnOu64Fhnlb-2FjVHp7BtLHybCZ8uJ2T-2Bz5FVndxo1L9JV3CXHp15-2BMAMRIw-3D

